PARENT COUNCIL MEETING

Tuesday 19 April 2011  – 6.00pm

Present: D O’Neill, S Young, J McCann, A Thomson, A Anderson, S Anderson, R McLuckie, S Munro, J Higgins, M Taylor, M Arendariak, K Reid, C Thomson, M MacLean

Apologies:  M Craig, M Mackie, D McMaster

Minutes agreed from last meeting

AFA – Marjory MacLean

M MacLean came to the meeting regarding the £3600 that appears to have been paid to the Parent Council (as discussed at last meeting).  This money should have been paid to one of the school accounts.  There has been an error somewhere between an invoice being created and the money being paid to wrong account.  M MacLean asked for permission to approach the bank (she took bank account numbers) to try and trace this money.  Concern for Parent Council is that Clydesdale Bank told the Treasurer (M Taylor) the balance of the old School Board account and it was only £100ish, it would not appear this money has accidently been paid to our account.  M MacLean will come back to Parent Council if she needs any more information.

HT Report

Staffing

It has now been confirmed that CHS will lose 1FTE.  It has been decided that school will reduce Modern Languages post by 0.6.  0.4FTE will be funded from the School Action Fund.  D McMaster has requested support from the Authority.  She has a meeting with HR – 27th April to discuss the matter.  D McMaster is hopeful that we will get some support.
Authority Review – Tuesday 29 March

This went very well and QIO very happy with all developments in the school.  Staff and pupils were involved.

Easter Service

This went very well and was well attended by pupils, staff and parents.

Carmunock Consultation

Full report is available.  This consultation document will be taken to the Executive Committee on 26 May 2011.

The recommendation from the full consultation is that Castlemilk High will be the associated Secondary for Carmunock Primary School.

Award Ceremony

This will take place on Monday 20 June.  D McMaster would like the Chair and Vice Chair on the Platform Party.  All members are welcome to attend.

Improvement Planning – S Young

S Young delivered a Powerpoint presentation detailing the schools plans.  She gave a review of 2010/11 and the schools priorities for 2011/12.

S Young fully explained the school review of the year 2010/11 and that school is on track.  She also explained the priorities for the year ahead.

How the school will involve everyone in the evaluation of the school progress, pupils, parents and staff.

How can the school achieve better outcomes for Young People.

She asked the Parent Council to provide any suggestions on how the school can progress these ideas at next meeting.

R McLuckie suggested more feedback could be given to the Pupil and Parent council on the proposals they make.

The school are also making a film to explain Active Learning.  Parent Council will be one of the first groups to see the film when it is completed.
Vision, Value and Aims

S Munro issued a handout, a one sheet document that S Young, S Munro and pupils have been working on.  It is hoped that this clearly shows the aims, values and vision on the school.  The diagrams must be more than just ‘buzz’ words. The school want it to be clear to pupils, parents and staff the goals of the school.  S Munro asked Parent Council to feedback on diagrams and offer feedback/possible changes.

Inclusion Policy

D O’Neill gave history of GCC Inclusion Policy.  This was a very lengthy document.  D O’Neill has condensed this document, it was ready to be issued 6 months ago then GCC had to make changes to their policy as there were legal changes.  This has now all been agreed and D O’Neill issued a draft copy of CHS Inclusion Policy.  If Parent Council agree, this document it will be issued to staff in August.  D O’Neill gave a brief run through of the document and asked for feedback.  She also issued a draft copy of the JST leaflet.  This explains the process involved if a pupil is raised at JST.
School Library – Clare Thomson

There has been a reduction across the city with the Library Service.  There were 29 schools and 29 Librarians, this has been greatly reduced.  C Thomson now only works in CHS 2 days per week.  She is trying to maintain the service she provides despite these cuts.  She outlines just a few of the activities pupils take part in, Author Events, Quizzes, Poetry Slams etc.
Information skills have a huge part to play in CfE.  C Thomson used to run week long courses in the Primary Schools and follow this up when the pupils reached S1, each pupil would have to give a presentation to develop their research skills, ensuring they do not just cut and paste from the internet.

D O’Neill praised the service that C Thomson still delivers to pupils despite the cuts.

Parent Council congratulated C Thomson on her work with the school website and offered any assistant.  C Thomson thanked them for this.

Correspondence

Emails sent out regularly.

M Arendariak attended the Interview Panel training.

AOB

Uganda – Race night

This was a very successful evening, enjoyed by all how attended.

Uganda – Ceilidh/fish supper

There will be a Ceilidh held in Blairbeth Golf Club on 13th May.  £10 per ticket and this includes a fish supper or haggis supper.  Ceilidh will be followed by a disco.  Anyone interested in a ticket should see S Munro or a member of the Uganda committee.

Uganda - RBS funding

J McCann qualifies for some funding for a project through the bank she works in.  She will send paperwork to S Munro.

GFT – Knife Crime

J McCann attended an event at the GFT.  She has a DVD with a short film (10 minutes) that may be shown to pupils at Assembly.  She will ask her daughter to pass DVD to D O’Neill tomorrow.

